## UNAPPROVED

## SELECTBOARD MINUTES

**January 6, 2009** 

This meeting was called to order at 7:00PM at the Dummerston Town Office in Dummerston, Vermont.

Members Present: Chair Lewis White, Vice-Chair Andrew MacFarland, Wayne Emery, Jack Manix and Cindy Jerome

Also present: Laurie Frechette and Pam McFadden

The Board reviewed the proposed FY10 budget as well as the capital plan, other projected revenue and projections for taxes to be raised. The Board made additional cuts to the proposed budget, resulting in a tentative operating budget increase of less than 1% over the current year. Taxes raised will be significantly higher, however, due to the need to make up the FY08 deficit rather than having a surplus to carry into the year. The Selectboard will meet with Lee Chamberlin at the Jan. 14 regular meeting to discuss the capital budget.

| Approved                         |
|----------------------------------|
| Lewis White, Chair               |
| Cindy Jerome, Clerk              |
| Submitted by: Cindy Jerome Clerk |

The meeting adjourned at 9:02 pm.